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On 4/28/08 WPTF submitted some principled comments.  These comments are further 

clarification and refinement of WPTF’s position.   

 

The CAISO should model accurately the intertie points, including recognizing the ownership 

rights of other transmission owners and the operating agreements that provide for reciprocal 

congestion and loss treatment.  Such injections should be priced at the interconnection point.  In 

the case of the SMUD/WAPA IBAA, injections over COTP should therefore be priced at Tracy.   

 

Consistent with the above, the CAISO should price all injections and withdrawals at the point 

they enter or leave the CAISO system.  WPTF understands that the CAISO is concerned about 

the possibility of price distortions and points to other markets where the CAISO suggests prices 

were not based on fundamentals.  Since MRTU is not yet operational there is no way to know 

whether such distortions will exist in the CAISO’s markets.  WPTF has not seen sufficient 

evidence from the CAISO to know whether there is significant risk of price distortion, nor has 

WPTF seen other Northern California Load Serving Entities express concern or demonstrate that 

potential price distortions pose significant risks and consequences.   

 

While WPTF would be willing to consider the merits of a hub design in the face some significant 

demonstrated risk of price distortion, especially distortions that advantage some market 

participants over others, in the absence of such evidence WPTF does not strongly advocate for a 
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hub design.  Ultimately WPTF believes a balance should be struck between the SMUD/WAPA–

affected entities and other concerned and affected LSEs regarding the potential risks and 

consequences of separate intertie point versus hub pricing. 

 

Lastly, as pointed out in our previous set of comments, WPTF is opposed to any expansion of 

use of Exceptional Dispatch, and the CAISO white paper points to Exceptional Dispatch as a 

means to manage flows in the SMUD/WAPA control area. WPTF strongly encourages the 

CAISO to articulate further the need for using Exceptional Dispatch for this purpose and to work 

with stakeholders to find other alternatives methods to manage system conditions. 

 

 

 


